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Serge Latouche is Professor of Economics at the University of Paris and a specialist in the study of the 
relationship of culture, technology, and development.  This little volume was written not for experts but for 
thoughtful people of all types in the francophone world.  “The Dangers of the Global Market” has not been 
translated into English (as far as I know) but it is an important example of non-American, non-anglophone 
thought about global business.   
 
Among Latouche’s concerns are the following:  (1) the growing dominance of one, virtually unquestioned 
way of thinking about globalization, the Chicago-school version of free market capitalism;  (2) the 
“economicization” of the globe.  “All aspects of life are transformed into matters of economics.”  
Everything is viewed as “merchandise”:  goods, services, blood, sperm, rental of the womb, etc.  (3) the 
detachment of business and economics from communities and places and so that it is accountable only to 
impersonal financial market forces;  (4) the fact that meaningful citizenship and political life are 
jeopardized, on the one hand, by removing fundamental economic choices from individuals and local 
communities and, on the other, by the growing specter of isolated individuals sitting before standardized 
media presentations;  (5) the  threat of a globalized, standardized culture to the particular cultural values 
and traditions of nations;  (6) the serious threats to the environment and the lack of any agency capable 
of arresting damaging environmental practices of the big transnational corporations;  the “invisible hand” 
of the free market doesn’t work here. 
 
Latouche paints a harsh picture, much like Benjamin Barber’s Jihad vs. McWorld.    He urges us to 
question and resist the “tyranny of the financial markets,”  restore an appropriate degree of national 
sovereignty over economic activity, resist the “economicization” of all aspects of life, insist that 
multinationals obey codes of good conduct, pay special attention to helping the poor and excluded of the 
world, and protect the environment.  He calls for a radical rebuilding of our ethics---which have been 
hijacked by consumption, economic growth, and technological power.  We must wake up, reclaim, and 
reassert the sort of moral values that alone will guide us to a more humane, livable  future. 
 
Globalization is not a pretty sight to Latouche and his discussions will not please its staunch supporters.  
The topics he addresses remain, however, serious matters for discussion.  If business leaders treat them 
as unimportant and dismiss out of hand such critical voices, there will be consequences down the road.  
Better to be proactive now and find win-win solutions, then to delay until the wheels of the globalization 
train are coming off. 
  
 
  


